


CYNGOR DREF PONTARDDULAIS TOWN COUNCIL

DRAFT MINUTES

HR and Training Committee Meeting, of Pontarddulais Town Council
Tuesday 11th September 2025 at 7pm

Present; Cllr. Jane Harris (JH) – chair; Cllr. Alison Wilson (AW); Cllr. Philip Downing (PD) – Mayor; Cllr. Catherine Evans; Cllr. Andrew Owen (AO); Cllr. Mark Biscoe.

Apologies: Cllr. Huw Roberts (HR); Cllr. Jacob John (JJ); Cllr. Rhian Harris (RH).



1. To note statutory salary increase.
It was noted that the statutory salary increase of 3.2% was implemented in August.

2. To agree Councillor skills audit.
The Clerk explained the background of the motion to the meeting. The agreed Councillor (Cllr) Co-option application form contains a skills audit section so it was agreed to create a skills audit for all Cllrs. This will provide the Council with information on any skills deficits around the table and direct future training. It was debated whether a sliding scale should be included or not. A skills audit for all sitting Cllrs, including a 1-10 sliding scale, was proposed, seconded and agreed by majority with one against.

3. To review Council Training policy and plan
The Clerk explained the current training plan required updating to the OVW/SLCC model with each Cllr and staff member having an individual training plan. The model plan will be circulated to all members and come back to the next HR and Training Committee meeting for review and to agree a way forward. 

4. To discuss and approve Lone Working policy
The model NALC policy was circulated prior to the meeting and discussed.
It was proposed, seconded and agreed unanimously to recommend adoption of the policy to Full Council.
The Clerk will consider the risk assessments to accompany the policy and bring them to the next meeting for consideration.
Any cost implications will then be considered. The Clerk will calculate any anticipated remaining budget for staff salaries and other allocations.

5. Review of the role of the Clerk
The Chair explained a review of the role would be useful to provide Councillors with a greater understanding of the scale of the responsibility. Cllrs around the table agreed. The Chair will bring suggestions to a future meeting.

6. To discuss and agree employee CiLCA training.
The Clerk will arrange the training and provide information to the Council on costs and timescales. It was proposed, seconded and agreed by all the Clerk will undertake CILCA training.

7. To note temporary cleaning contract.
The Clerk explained that due to staff absence a temporary cleaner had been contracted for three weeks to ensure the cleanliness of the building for all users during July and August. The Clerk had three quotes and had appointed the most local and cost-effective of the three, EJ Cleaning at £15 per hour. This was noted.

It is proposed under the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960, the public and representatives of the press and broadcast media be excluded from the meeting during the consideration of item 8 as publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest because of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted
     
8. Update on staff wellbeing
The Clerk informed the meeting all staff would be at work from 12th September 2025.

Meeting closed 20.25



